
Motions to the Area Managers 

Central Area Committee meeting 

 13th April 2021 

Item 1 

Motion in the name of Councillor Declan Meenagh 

That this Central Area Committee asks the Parks Department for a report on the feasibility of 

adding table tennis tables to all parks in the Central Area and to aim to add one additional 

table this year. 

Item 2 

Motion in the name of Councillor Nial Ring 

That this Central Area Committee, noting the findings of the  Neighbourhood Transport 

Scheme Preliminary Phase 3 Report and the proposals on how the East Wall Neighbourhood 

Scheme could be delivered, agrees that Central Area, rather than local Councillors,  should 

arrange a survey of all residents in the East Wall Area to ascertain the support or otherwise 

of  residents to implement Residential Pay & Display And Permit Parking Schemes on specific 

streets (or group of streets for smaller streets) in East Wall. Furthermore, if necessary, the 

Central Area should assist residents generating any petition which seeks a vote on the 

introduction of a new P&D scheme with signatures from at least 25% of residents who live on 

each road. In addition, the survey should also ask residents for their suggestions on any 

other traffic calming measures they would like to be assessed, such as build outs, trees, 

ramps or filtered permeability at specific locations. 

Item 3 

Motion in the name of Councillor Colm O’Rourke and Councillor Ray McAdam 

That this Central Area Committee requests a full update regarding the Phibsborough Traffic 

Management Review and that traffic calming measures in Phibsborough be expedited. 

Item 4 

Motion in the name of Councillor Joe Costello 

That this Central Area Committee request that Dublin City Council engage with families in the 

North Inner City to pilot a “plant a tree” initiative – trees could be dedicated to people from the 

community who have died in recent years and could be maintained by several families. 

Item 5 

Motion in the name of Councillor Declan Meenagh and Councillor Joe Costello 

That this Central Area Committee welcomes the provision of public toilets during the COVID 

pandemic, recognises the importance of public toilets to families and disabled people and 

notes the demand for these toilets by shift workers and delivery drivers.  

This Central Area Committee calls for these toilets to have increased operating times and for 

additional toilets to be provided and also for the provision of permanent public toilets in the 

Central Area.  

 


